
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 11/16/2023 6:07:41 PM

First name: Phillip

Last name: Farrell

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: I am appalled to hear that the Sierra and Sequoia national forests are proposing a plan to use

prescribed fire in Wilderness Areas.  This is a direct contradiction to the Wilderness Act, which requires that we

leave Wilderness Areas "untrammeled" - that is, not manipulated by human activity.  The only appropriate fire

policy for Wilderness Areas is a "let burn" policy for naturally caused ignitions (e.g., lightning), and either

managed fire or suppression for human caused fires, depending upon whether significant resources are

threatened.  This prescribed fire plan must apply only to non-Wilderness portions of the forests.


